
 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

Farmer’s Market Winter Sea-

son, Saturday mornings in the 

County Parking Lot on the 

Square 

City Council, Third Thursdays 

of each month, at 6:30 pm 

April 8, Municipal Elections 

April 19, American Legion 

Easter Egg Hunt, Roubidoux 

Park 

April 23, City Wide Clean Up 

Day, items out early a.m. 

April 26, “Finding the Pieces” 

Autism Poker Rally, Roubidoux 

Park, 9:00 a.m. 

 

COUNCIL CONTACTS 

Mayor Luge Hardman 774-2103 

Dr. Jerry Brown  774-2040     

Diana Stanford 774-2216 

Ward 

   1 

Tim Mann 774-3436 

William Paolicelli  452-1714 

Ward 

   2 

Ed Conley  774-2890 

Jim Mathews  774-2757 

Ward  

   3 

Mike France 774-3327 

Michael Curtis 528-3573 

Ward 

   4 

www.waynesvillemo.org  

facebook.com/

cityofwaynesvillemo 

 

  

                    PULASKI COUNTY HEALTH DEPARTMENT 

   The Pulaski County Health Department was established in 1950 to provide public 

health service to County residents. It is supported by local, state and federal tax 

monies. The Health Center in Crocker has been the home to the Agency since 1975, 

now in its 39th years of serving County residents. 

   The mission of the Health Center is to offer and provide quality community health 

and environmental services in a fair, compassionate and timely manner to enable all 

people to reach their fullest potential. The Center 

provides the community a variety of services, including 

immunizations, women’s wellness exams, WIC, commu-

nicable disease testing, treatment and surveillance, 

also pregnancy testing and temporary Medicaid cards, 

basic health screenings, blood draws, vital records, 

CPR classes, community health education, car seat in-

spections, free fitness facility and environmental public 

health services. 
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                     ANNOUNCEMENTS FROM CITY HALL 

   Expanded hours are coming to City Hall. Starting March 31st, City Hall will be 

open for business from 7:30 a.m. to 5:30 p.m. The expanded hours are an experi-

ment to determine if the increased time will prove to be a benefit to our citizens and 

utility customers. City Hall staff will work flexible schedules to cover the increased 

hours. After a 30-60 day period, the City will evaluate the expanded hours to deter-

mine if it was a benefit to our citizens. We hope this will be utilized by our citizens 

and that they find it easier to do business with the City. 

   Several openings on boards and commissions are available, or are anticipated in the 

near future.  If you are willing to serve the community in a volunteer position, please 

consider serving on the Park Board, the Planning and Zoning Commission and the 

Waynesville Community Founda-

tion Board. All of these posi-

tions take an hour or two per 

month. Meetings are held in the 

City Hall and are posted for 

public information. You need to 

be a citizen of Waynesville, liv-

ing within the City limits. If you 

are interested, please contact 

City Hall at 774-6171 and leave 

your contact information. Thank 

you for considering volunteering.  



   CITY COUNCIL NOTES 

*heard a report from the 

Pulaski County Master Gar-

deners 

*discussed an agreement with 

Unlimited Play for the build-

ing of a handicap accessible 

playground in the Roubidoux 

Park 

*approved the preliminary 

plat for Walters Subdivision 

*discussed priorities for road 

work in the coming year 

*approved changes to several 

contracts concerning the 

Waynesville-St. Robert Re-

gional Airport  

*appointed a special commit-

tee to recommend re-

districting the City’s four 

Wards 

*announced $1.84 million in 

our reserve and savings ac-

counts 

      COUNCIL CONT.  

*announced a DNR grant to 

help complete paving of the 

Roubidoux Walking Trail 

*announced a proposal con-

cerning the installation of the 

Trail of Tears site in Laughlin 

Park, partnering with the Na-

tional Park Service 

*announced that bids are out 

for the building of the Roubi-

doux Park Stage, due April 

9th at 1:30 at City Hall 

*announced new hours for City 

Hall:  7:30 a.m. to 5:30 p.m.    

 COLD WEATHER UPDATE 

   The City and our residents 

have experienced higher than 

normal utility bills due to the 

cold weather. The City’s whole-

sale electric bill for January 

was $508,072, which was 86% 

higher than January of 2013, 

that bill was $271,375. Our 

higher bill reflects increased 

usage of the City as a whole, 

plus the rate increases we ex-

perienced due to moving to an-

other supplier. On a positive 

note, our natural gas rate has 

remained relatively stable. The 

City hit a new peak for natural 

gas on January 6th. 

   The Street Department and 

other employees responded well 

to several snow events during 

this winter. As comparison to 

the severity of the weather, 

the City used 135 tons of salt 

and many tons of sand this 

winter compared to 100 tons 

over the last three years. 

“Whatever you are, be a good one.”  Abraham Lincoln 

CITY OF WAYNESVILLE 

Find us at 

www.waynesvillemo. 

org. 

 

LIKE us on  

Facebook at City of 

Waynesville MO 

Important Numbers 

City Hall  

774-6171 

Police Department (Admin) 

774-2414 

Emergencies 911 

Fire Department 

774-2479 

Utility Office 

774-5217 and 

Emergency After Hours 

774-6341 

Airport 

329-4216 

Building Department 

774-6009 

Municipal Court 

774-6158 

Animal Shelter 

774-6509 

     AROUND TOWN 

 St. Patty’s Fest on the 

Square, sponsored by the 

WDBA, March 15, saw a 

huge crowd take advantage of 

the many vendors and enter-

tainment available. Connor 

Howley performed Irish music 

during the festival. 

    KNOW YOUR STAFF 

   Michele Brown has been 

with the City since 2009 

and recently moved to the 

Utility Office as a Billing 

Clerk. 

   Michele is originally from 

Stafford, KS and chose to 

make Waynesville her home 

several years ago. Michele 

is an “empty nester” and 

enjoys cooking, reading, 

gardening and crafts. 

   A PURPLE HEART CITY ON 

  THE PURPLE HEART TRAIL! 

      CITY CLEANUP 

  Spring clean up will be 

April 23, Wednesday. 

Items need to be out at 

the curb by 6:30 a.m. The 

following items WILL be 

picked up: Appliances, 

Heaters, Construction 

Waste (Sheetrock, lum-

ber—minimal amount that 

will fit in a trash can); 

EMPTY paint cans, Furni-

ture, VCR’s, Microwaves.  

The following WILL NOT 

be picked up: Refrigera-

tors, Air Conditioners, 

Tires, Yard debris, Vehicle 

Batteries, TV’s, Com-

puters.   

   If you have large appli-

ances to be picked up, you 

must call Zeigenbein Sani-

tations at 336-4848 to 

make arrangements. 


